March 21, 2016 Newsletter

Notes from the Office of the President

Fellow DFW BassMasters, we have finished another tournament on our schedule, Lake Tyler. A big congratulations to all our winners, especially Chris Gamblin for winning the tournament. Also for winning Big Bass and the Big Bass Pot with only four fish. A word to our boater fisherman, if our non-boaters ever get a boat, they will be real hard to beat.

I would like for all of you to know that I found Ron Morris fishing for Chain Pickerel. He caught more of them than he did of Bass, and Big ones! I just didn't have the heart to tell him this was a Bass Tournament, not a Chain Pickerel tournament.

Well again, we were faced with some tuff weather conditions but that's why they call us, the Bassmasters. See yall at Texoma April 16th and 17th.. We will use your best day for standings.

Your President, JD.....Later





TBF Federation State Qualifier: Good luck to our 3 guys (Danny, Barrett, Stevie) at State on the first weekend of April. It could end up being a \$500,000 decision.

Big Bass Bonanza and DFW Bassmasters Youth Tournament: Is May 21 at Joe Pool.

Membership: Great start to 2016 as we have 35 members already signed up with 10 being Federation members.

Treasury: Our current **Treasury** balance is \$1134 after the first 4 tourneys of the 2016 year. Looking forward to another great non-profitable year.

Calcutta: Congrats Chris for winning. We will start a new one at Texoma..

Texas TBF Federation: Stay tuned for new upcoming Texas TBF messages and possible rule changes to more align with National TBF